          Fort Sisseton Commission Meeting

July 12, 2019
The Fort Sisseton Commission met July 12th, 2019 at Fort Sisseton State Park.  The meeting was called to order at 5:05 pm. Commission members present were Eileen Warzeka, G. Todd Garry, Marshall Damgaard, Kirk Jones, Doug Eidahl, Casey Weismantel, Mary Dunn, Bruce Prins , Duane Hemmah and Judy Gulleson. GFP personnel present were Willy Collignon, Lori Skadsen, and Ali Tonsfeldt. Minutes taken by Ali Tonsfeldt 
AGENDA ITEMS

REVIEW OF MINUTES:
MOTION AND SECOND TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
FOUNDATION REPORT:  Sean was not available, but report was sent to Ali which she shared with the group. No changes or updates 

OLD BUSINESS
Project/Development update

Willy gave an update with the alarm system and that the contract has been signed, just waiting for BIT approval
NFP has had the A/C installed and it working well. Only thing left is for the fencing to be placed around the condensers. 
Past Special Events


Ali gave an update on the shipment of the Smithsonian Exhibit and reviewed the results from visitation and tour numbers. People’s responses from the Smithsonian Exhibit were praises, only complaint was that “there was a lot of information.” 
A brief overview of the Historical Festival and survey results was given. 

Fort Sisseton was part of the State Parks 100th Anniversary Scavenger Hunt and was written up in the Sioux Falls newspaper. 

PUBLIC COMMENT  None 

NEW BUSINESS

Judy announced the purchase of some new artifacts did occur from the Bob Perry fund. The artifacts will be used in the restored buildings.

Ali talked about the 60th Anniversary Celebration event that is taking place on August 3rd, 2019. Volunteers are needed for the living history and for the buildings to be open.  
Ali came forward to the Commission reference purchasing a wheelchair for guest to use. Ali was to look into the Legion and possibly giving away free wheelchairs, otherwise purchase a wheelchair from Eileen for $100. MOTION WAS MADE BY TODD AND SECOND BY CASEY REFERENCE PURCHASING THE CHAIR FOR $100 FROM EILEEN IF A FREE WHEELCHAIR WAS NOT FOUND. MOTION WAS APPROVED.
Ali gave a report reference the Ghost Investigation Fundraiser happing over Labor Day Weekend and the need for advertisement. MOTION WAS MADE TO SPEND $75 ON ADVERTISING FACEBOOK AD FOR THE GHOST INVESTIGATION FUNDRAISER TAKING PLACE OVER LABOR DAY WEEKEND. MOTION WAS MADE BY DOUG AND SECONDED BY CASEY. MOTION WAS APPROVED.

Haunted Fort is taking place on October 19th, 2019. Ali asked for a budget from the Commission for the Haunted Fort. MOTION WAS MADE FOR $500 BY TODD AND SECONDED BY CASEY. MOTION WAS APPROVED. 

The next meeting is scheduled for September 27th at 12:00pm.  A strategic planning session will be held before hand starting at 10:00am. 
Meeting was adjourned at 5:53pm
